
 

 

 

 

Date: August 15, 2018 Study Name:  Yavapai County, Arizona 
 Study ID:   04025C 
 
Notice to Flood Insurance Rate Map (FIRM) Database User 
It has come to our attention that the March 6, 2018, Yavapai County, Arizona and Incorporated Areas 
National Flood Hazard Layer (NFHL) and FIRM Database includes incorrect attributes for the 
Yavapai-Prescott Indian Reservation.  The reservation is incorrectly indicated as being within the 
jurisdictional control of Yavapai County for purposes of compliance with National Flood Insurance 
Program requirements.   Flood hazard data within the reservation is included for informational 
purposes at the request of the City of Prescott, but the FIRM database should not have associated the 
reservation with the county.  This Notice to User revises the FIRM Database and NFHL to correct this 
issue.   

Please replace any copies of the FIRM Database or NFHL datasets (National Flood Hazard Layer is 
the national repository of FIRM Databases) for this county that you have downloaded or received 
previously, by going to the Map Service Center website at msc.fema.gov

Note: The FIRM Panels and FIS Report you received are unaffected by this error. 

 and downloading the updated 
NFHL dataset for this county. 

If you have questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact the FEMA Map Information 
eXchange (FMIX) at (877) 336-2627 or email at FEMAMapSpecialist@riskmapcds.com 

Items Corrected Description of Corrections  

NFHL and FIRM 
Database for 04025C 

The POL_NAME1 field was changed from Yavapai County to the Yavapai-Prescott 
Indian Reservation name and the Yavapai County Community Identification Number 
(CID) was deleted.  
  

 
We apologize for any inconvenience this has caused and thank you for your cooperation. 

Sincerely, 

 
Patrick “Rick” F. Sacbibit, P.E., Chief 
Engineering Services Branch 
Federal Insurance and Mitigation Administration 


